

October 18, 2019



Mary L. McDaniel, P.E.

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL

Director, Southwest Region
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration
8701 S. Gessner Suite 630
Houston, TX 77074

Re: ONEOK NGL Pipeline, L.L.C.

Notice of Probable Violation and Proposed Civil Penalty, CPF 4-2019-5017

Dear Ms. McDaniel:

On September 26, 2019, ONEOK NGL Pipeline, L.L.C. (ONEOK), received the referenced Notice of Probable Violation (NOPV) and Proposed Civil Penalty, CPF 4-2019-5017, issued by the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration on September 16, 2019. The NOPV is a result of the October 15, 2018 to March 20, 2019 inspection of ONEOK's West Texas LPG System in New Mexico and Texas.

ONEOK has elected not to contest the allegations set forth in the NOPV and Proposed Civil Penalty. Therefore, in accordance with the instructions in the NOPV, ONEOK remitted the civil penalty amount of \$63,900 electronically on October 15, following the payment instructions in the Notice.

If there are further questions, you can contact Gary Numedahl, Director DOT Compliance at 918-595-1546 or gary.numedahl@oneok.com.

Sincerely,

Scott Schingen

Vice President NGL Operations

ONEOK